
Newsletter Coordinator Report 
2020 Fall Assembly Report 
 
When I volunteered to coordinate the 2020 Iowa Area AFG Calendar a year ago, I could not 
have imagined how unusual 2020 would be.  During a year of such upheaval, I am so grateful 
for the steadiness of the Al-Anon fellowship.  Through virtual meetings, Al-Anon literature, and 
text and phone calls with other members, the fellowship remains alive and thriving.  My home 
group has even had first-timers join us virtually. 
 
Anyone who has considering dipping their toe into area service work should consider 
volunteering to coordinate the 2021 calendar.  It’s an excellent opportunity to get involved with 
a limited project. After compiling the various group, district, and area activities, you can pick 
the pictures and phrases for each month. 
 
I’ve also enjoyed my role as Area newsletter coordinator for the past few issues.  It’s great to 
see how districts and groups have adapted to our new reality and moved forward with 
meetings and even speaker meetings and retreats.  Please keep sending in updates for 
upcoming newsletters. I think we all enjoy catching up with all the other districts and groups. 
 
Our newsletter, “Iowa Reaches Out,” is emailed to all GRs and DRs, but anyone can request to 
have a copy emailed to them, just email me at IowaReachesOut@yahoo.com 
 
Yours in Service, 
 
Luanne T. 
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